

教育部规划 中等职业学校教材

(含初级程序员、计算机等级考试、劳动部门技能鉴定考核培训)

计算机獎憑

练习答案 (第二版)

全国中等职业学校计算机、文秘、办公自动化专业教材编写组 汤惠民 主编

Computer
English
Computer
English
Computer English
Computer English
Computer English
Computer English



STATISTICS.

THE RESERVE OF THE PARTY OF THE

计算机英语

第一部 案音区建

AND AN ADDRESS OF THE RESIDENCE AND ADDRESS OF THE PERSON NAMED IN COLUMN 1997.



教育部规划 中等职业学校教材

(含初级程序员、计算机等级考试、劳动部门 技能鉴定考核培训)

计算机英语

练习答案 (第二版)

全国中等职业学校计算机、文秘、办公自动化专业教材编写组 汤惠民 主编 沈启智 孟连英 徐青 编

梅玉闵 周宪珍 汤惠民

高等教育出版社

内容简介

JS416/04

《计算机英语练习答案》为中等职业学校《计算机英语》的配套用书。全书共16单元,与教材各单元相呼应。每单元第一部分为练习参考答案,第二部分为听力训练录音稿及答案,第三部分为课文参考译文。本书可供教师教学时参考,也可供自学者选用。

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

计算机英语练习答案 / 汤惠民主编. — 2版. —北京: 高等教育出版社, 2000. 6 ISBN 7-04-008137-7

I.计... Ⅱ.汤... Ⅲ. 电子计算机 - 英语 - 专业学校 - 教学参考资料 IV. H31

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字 (2000)第 01535 号

计算机英语练习答案(第二版)

全国中等职业学校计算机、文秘、办公自动化专业教材编写组

| 出版社电网 | 发行 址话 址 | 高等教育出版社 北京市东城区沙滩后街 55 号 010-64054588 http://www. hep. edu. cn | | 编码 100009 010-64014048 |
|-------------|---------------|--|-----|---|
| 经 印 | 销刷 | 新华书店北京发行所 北京外文印刷厂 | | |
| 开 印 字 | 本张数 | 880×1230 1/32 3 70 000 | 版印定 | 次 1997年7月第1版 2000年7月第2版 次 2000年10月第2次印刷 价 4.20 元 |

凡购买高等教育出版社图书,如有缺页、倒页、脱页等质量问题,请在所购图书销售部门联系调换。

版权所有 侵权炎党

CONTENTS

| UNIT | PAGE |
|------|------|
| 1 | 1 |
| 2 | 6 |
| 3 | 11 |
| 4 | 16 |
| 5 | 22 |
| 6 | 27 |
| 7 | 32 |
| 8 | 37 |
| 9 | |
| 10 | 51 |
| 11 | |
| 12 | |
| 13 | 68 |
| 14 | |
| 15 | |
| 16 | |

21. personal

练习参考答案

4.

(答案略)

II.

2. legal 3 illegally 1. illegal 4. based 5. basic 6. Basically. 8. differently 7. base 9. Different 10. differences 11. differ 12. addition 13. additional 14. added 15. adding 16. useful 17. uses 18. uses

20. personality

19. useless22. person

III.

1. a. producedb. producing2. a. givenb. giving3. a. leavingb. left4. a. facedb. facing

5. a. applied b. applying

IV.

- 1. produced by IBM
- 2. introduced recently from advanced countries
- 3. sold in the market
- 4. The first PC ever made by IBM
- 5. to find the new information added in the file

٧.

1. A 2. D 3. B 4. D 5. B 6. D 7. B 8. C

9. A 10. D 11. D 12. B 13. A 14. C 15. B

VI.

1, C 2, B 3, C 4, A 5, A

听力训练录音稿及答案

VII.听力训练

1. 根据所听内容填出下列短文中所缺的单词

Ken and Patty got off their bikes to look at the old house at the top of the hill. Trees almost (hid) the house, but they could see that nobody (lived) in it. Many of the windows were (broken), and the paint was peeling away from the (wood). The wind blew gray clouds across the sky and shook the trees around the house.

It was Saturday, and there was (no) school. Ken Anderson and Patty Melville liked to come out of the (city) on their bikes on their free days. Ken was sixteen years old, and Patty was (six) months younger. They were both in the same (class) in high school. They started out this morning under a (sunny) sky and came farther than usual. Now, however, the clouds and the (wind) were threatening rain.

(1) hid

(2) lived

(3) broken

(4) wood

(5) no

(6) city

(7) six (8) class

(9) sunny

(10) wind

2. 根据所听内容判断正误

"I'd like to stop and take a look inside that place, " Patty said.

"We don't have time, " Ken said. He looked up first at the gray clouds and then at the old house. Something about the old house made him feel afraid. "It's getting cold and it's going to start raining in a few minutes. It's time for us to start back home." He got on his bike and started to ride away.

"We'll have to come out here some other day, "Patty said, and followed after him.

They went only a little way, and then they began to feel the first rain. Soon the rain was coming down harder and harder. There was no place on the road where they could get out of the rain. "We'll have to go back," Ken called. "We can go up to that

2)

house on the hill until the rain stops. "

They turned back and went up the hill to the old house as fast as they could go. All their clothes were wet through by the time they reached the front porch. Even there, however, the wind still blew the rain against them. Ken tried to open the front door, but it didn't move.

- "Now I don't want to go inside, " Patty said.
- "But we've got to get out of this rain," Ken replied.
- (1) Patty wanted to stop there. (T)
- (2) Ken wanted to have a look inside the house. (F)
- (3) Ken was interested in the old house. (F).
- (4) It was raining. (F)
- (5) The two children went back home by bike. (T)
- (6) It started to rain before they came home. (T)
- (7) They decided to return to the old house on the hill. (T)
- (8) Ken tried to open the back door. (F)

3. 根据所听内容回答问题

Ken went to one of the broken windows and put his hand inside to find the lock.

"Can you see? Maybe someone lives here," Patty warned him.

"It's just an empty house. Nobody has lived here for years, " Ken replied. Then he said to himself in a low voice, "There isn't anything to be afraid of." His hand found the lock, and he pushed the window open. "There!" he said. "Now we can go inside."

He climbed through the window into the house, and after a moment Patty followed him. They stood close together while they tried to see the room they were in. It was very dark inside, and they could only make out the shapes of a few pieces of furniture. Ken felt Patty shiver, so he put his arm around her shoulder and said, "We'll be dry in a few minutes."

- "You're shaking too, " she said.
- "Are you cold or afraid?" he asked.
- "I'm a little of both, " she said.



UNIT 1

- (1) Why did Ken put his hand inside the window? (He wanted to open it.)
- (2) What did Patty warn him?(She said maybe someone lived there.)
- (3) Did Ken go into the house? (Yes.)
- (4) Could they see everything clearly?(No.)
- (5) Was Patty cold or afraid? (She was a little of both.)

课文参考译文

电脑是什么?

这个使人人都着迷的东西是什么?是一台电脑还是一台 PC 机?什么是 PC? 什么是仿制机? 什么是兼容机? 以上这些及其他一些似乎无意义的叫法都可作为计算机的代名词。那么究竟什么是计算机呢? 计算机就是摆在你书桌上打字机一旁的样子像电视机的东西。无论你叫它什么,它本质上还是一台计算机。可是,你也可能在手腕上、在汽车里,或者是洗衣机里有一台电脑。我们需要说得更确切一些,你的书桌上摆着的是一台 PC 机。

PC 机是 IBM 公司曾用来称呼他们第一台台式电脑的说法。PC 机就是个人电脑。IBM PC机就是自从计算机问世以来已经售出了一亿台左右相同产品的型号。IBM PC机就像福特T型汽车一样,是同类中的第一台。

第一台 IBM PC 机就像所生产出来的第一台汽车一样,自从问世以来的所有电脑的外观和性能都相似(只是没有发动时用的摇柄。)

计算机这个词是适用于整个计算设备这个"家族"的统称。从本质上说,计算机是一台带有大显示屏幕的超级计算器。除了加减数字外,它还能显示和操作文本。这也就使得计算机对于我们这些不从事数学的人来说很有用处了。

计算机大小不一,品种多样,从简单的游戏电脑到先进的掌上电脑,还

有更大些的便携机、台式机,以及每小时耗电量超出胡佛大坝电站发电量的独立装置。所有这些都可以叫作计算机。

自从 1981 年第一台 IBM PC 机问世以来,PC 这个名词就被用来指任何一个人的个人电脑——无论是IBM公司的原装设备,还是一台 Macintosh (苹果机),或者是你从 Kmart 超市买来的便宜玩具,全都一样。因为你是个人,你在用电脑,它就是你的个人电脑——你的 PC 机。

因为PC这个叫法和IBM型号紧密联系在一起,Macintosh 的老板们想把自己和他们区分开来。他们把自己的电脑叫作 Macs, 虽然, Macintosh 电脑实际上只是另一种型号的 PC 机而已。



练习参考答案

1. (答案略)

II.

1. process

2. Put

3. got

4. know

5. thinking

6. Count

7. Say

8. drag

9. act

10. store

111.

1. I told her that I had something to show her.

2. She said nothing grew in her garden because it never got any sun.

3. The weather reporter said it wasn't foggy that day as the day before.

His daughter said she had no idea what the time was but she'd dial 123 and find out.

5. She replied that she'd go with me as soon as she was ready.

The small boy said he had a German lesson that afternoon and he hadn 't done his homework yet.

7. He said he was guite a good cook and he did all his own washing and mending too.

8. She told Joan that she could keep that one if she liked, since she herself had got plenty of others.

9. I crossly said that she/he had got my umbrella and hers/ his was in her/his bedroom.

10. Mrs Pitt said she'd sit up till Amy went in but she hoped she wouldn't be late.

IV.

1. A 2. A 3. C 4. D 5. B

6. B 7. A 8. C 9. C 10. D

11. B 12. A 13. C 14. D 15. C

٧.

1. D 2. B 3. A 4. B 5. C 6. D

听力训练录音稿及答案

VI. 听力训练

1. 根据所听内容填出下列短文中所缺的单词

"There isn't anything to be afraid of, "Ken said, wanting to (believe) it. "It's just an old house. Nobody (lives) here."

"Why is there furniture here then," Ken said. "Look! There's a candle over there. We can have a little (light)." He went over to the (table) where he saw the candle. He got a (match) out of his pocket; it was still dry, so he was able to light the candle. In (its) dim light they could see the peeling (paper) on the walls and the dust that covered everything. "Now we can take a (look) around the place," Patty said.

"Let's (stay) right here," Ken said. He sat down on a chair near the window. "I just want to (dry) off, and then we can go on home."

"Oh, come on," Patty said. "I want to see what the place looks like."

(1) believe

- (2) lives
- (3) light
- (4) table
- (5) match

(6) its

(7) paper

(8) look

(9) stay

(10) dry

2. 根据所听内容判断正误

As Patty walked toward the door with the candle in her hand, Ken got up. "I'd better go with you," he said. "You shouldn't be alone in this place, and I shouldn't either."

"Well, come on then," Patty said and opened the door to the room. Ken took the candle and went through the door. Patty followed him across the dark room. At the door, her hand touched something; "a light switch, she realized. Without thinking, she pushed it, and suddenly the room was filled with light.

She gave a cry. "There!" She exclaimed. "I told you that someone still lived



here! "

Ken stood looking at the light. He couldn't believe what he was seeing with his own eyes. But in the sudden light he saw that the floor was covered with dust; and the only footsteps on it were his and Patty's.

"I don't understand," he said, more to himself than to Patty.

"Maybe the people who lived here forgot to get the electricity turned of f when they moved," Patty said. "I don't like it. Let's not stay here." They went back to the window where they first entered.

- (1) Ken went with Patty to the door. (T)
- (2) They went into the dark room. (T)
- (3) They didn't have any light. (F)
- (4) There was someone else in that room. (F)
- (5) The floor was very clean. (F)
- (6) Patty said they should leave the room. (T)

3. 根据所听内容回答问题

Outside the rain was still blowing hard against the walls of the house. Every minute or two a crash of thunder shook the house. "We can't go out in this storm, " Ken said. "Listen to that!" There was another violence crash of thunder. The light grew dimmer for a moment, but then came back on strong again. Ken started back through the door of the room again.

"Where are you going?" Patty called to him.

"I'm going to see if there's anyone in the house," Ken said. "I'm sure they'll let us stay here until the storm is over."

"I'm not staying here alone. Okay then, let 's go, " Patty said, following him quickly.

They went through the door, which led into the front hall. At one end they could see the door of the house. There were also several doors that opened into other rooms. On one side there was staircase that led up into the dark. Ken had only the dim of the candle, but he could see that there were no footsteps in the dust here either. Near the



front door there was another light switch. He went over and tried it, but nothing happened. "Maybe it's the storm," he said. "Maybe it did something to the electricity."

"You know that isn't possible," Patty said.

- (1) It was still raining hard, wasn't it? (Yes.)
- (2) Why couldn't they go out? (There was a storm.)
- (3) Was the light turned off? (No.)
- (4) What did Ken want to see?(He wanted to see if there was anyone in the house.)
- (5) Did Patty stay alone? (No.)
- (6) Was there anyone in the room? (No.)
- (7) Where did Ken find another light switch? (Near the front door.)
- (8) Could they turn on the light? (No.)

课文参考译文

什么是硬件,什么是软件?

每个计算机系统都有两个部分。你需要对两个部分都有所了解,还要了解与之相关的技术术语:硬件和软件。眭! 把书放下,从一数到十。 脑子里想着:静静的蓝色海水,静静的蓝色海水。

换一种方式来讨论这个问题,把你的音响看作硬件。它包括了立体声系统本身、喇叭、放大器、唱盘等等。假如没有CD唱盘、唱片或者调幅/



调频收音机为你提供的音乐,这个音响硬件可就什么也不是。所有的音乐都是软件。

对于计算机来说,软件比硬件更重要。你买电脑的用途是要做比如文字处理或是管理账目一类的事。电脑本身——也就是硬件——对这些事一概不知。倒是你需要软件来告诉电脑 "OK,我现在要来处理文字了"或者"我想少花400元钱买辆新车。"

计算机硬件可不是你在当地的"真值"商店里见到的随便什么东西。 对计算机来说,硬件就是物体——这东西你可以碰到,可以摸到,可以掉在 地上,也可以拖着走过飞机场,还可以扔出窗外等等。

计算机软件是操作的中枢——是告诉计算机该做什么,如何做,何时 消去月度报告等等的指令。

计算机软件比计算机硬件更为重要。软件告诉硬件做些什么。

注意尽管计算机软件由软盘而来,软盘本身却不是软件。软件储存在软盘上,就像音乐储存在唱片或 CD 盘上一样。

没有适当的软件,你的计算机只不过是一个笨重的"镇纸"。

练习参考答案

1.

1. T 2. T 3. F 4. T 5. T 6. T 7. F 8. T 9. T 10. F

II.

1. h 2. e 3. g 4. i 5. j

6. a 7. b 8. d 9. c 10. f

III.

- 1. Computers take in information from human beings through input devices.
- 2. These signals are then changed back into letters and numbers.
- 3. Computer language based on the binary system uses only two symbols.
- 4. Can you reserve a seat on the plane to Beijing for me?
- 5. Instruct those boys to wait for us there.

IV.

- 1. how to feed data to the computer
- 2. how to connect several terminals to one central processing unit
- 3. how to add on interest
- 4. What particular problems to solve
- 5. where to reserve a table for us five
- 6. When to withdraw my money
- 7. how much to deposite in the bank
- 8. what games to play on the computer
- 9. how to describe a computer in English
- 10. what to produce next

10

V.

1. B 2. A 3. C 4. A 5. B

6. D 7. D 8. C 9. C 10. A

11. C 12. B 13. C 14. D 15. A

VI.

1. A 2. B 3. C 4. B 5. C

听力训练录音稿及答案

VII.听力训练

1. 根据所听内容填出下列短文中所缺的单词

One by one, they opened all the doors, but each (room) they looked into was empty. There were no footsteps in any of them, no (sign) of any people in the house. They went to the door at the back of the hall (last). "This must be the kitchen," Patty said. "If anyone (lives) here, they'll use the kitchen."

(As) Ken started to open the door, Patty put her hand on (his) arm to stop him. "But we don't have to keep looking. Let's just go back to the room where we came (in) and wait for the storm to end. It can't go on like this much (longer). "But even while she was speaking, another crash of thunder made the house (shake), and the wind blew through the broken windows. They were suddenly in the dark again as the candle and the (light) from the room went out at the same time.

(1) room (2) sign (3) last (4) lives (5) As

(6) his (7) in (8) longer (9) shake (10) light

2. 根据所听内容判断正误

Ken felt in his pocket for the matches and tried to light the candle, but the matches were wet now. Patty tried to pull him back. "Let's just go into that other room and wait," she said.

